LOCAL ADDICTION PREVENTION AND PLANNING COMMITTEE
November 1, 2017

Present: Sara Dotson, Mark Davis, Jennifer Lief, Jodi Merritt, Beth Freelander, Linda Miller and Katie Martin

Regrets: Aaron Felton, Chief Darrell Tallen and Commissioner Mike Ainsworth

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Welcome, Introductions, Minutes 
	Introductions were made.  Mark Davis extended a big Thank You to Chief Tallen for coordinating such a great DRE training.  
	· Information

	Sub-Committee and By-Law info
	
The Sub-committee will meet on 11/21 from 1-2 pm.  Sara would like to explore if only designees can vote on motions.  In additional to speaking about by-laws, the committee will broach that subject.  Jodi Merrit suggests that we write in language in the by-laws about a “representative” as opposed to agency designee being able to vote.   


	· Information/Discussion

	Upcoming schedule
	
Our January meeting is cancelled.


	· Information

	Medical Marijuana in Treatment
	
Clients can have a medical card and be on probation.  Jodi Merritt states they are bound by federal law so technically it is not allowed but because of state law they have to be flexible.  The corrections department is taking on a case by case basis.  If the client has a dirty UA for marijuana and provides a valid card, they will not be sighted.  Recreational users however will be sighted.  If a treatment program asks a client to maintain complete sobriety, corrections will defer to those recommendations.

	· Information/Discussion

	Next meeting
	
Next meeting will be on December 6, 2017.  At that meeting we will be discussing a 12 month plan and making an outline of sorts for each month.  Everyone’s input will be appreciated for planning upcoming agendas.  We will also discuss upcoming community training events.  LAPPC would like to host two of these events in the next year.

	· 

	Community Updates
	
Beth Freelander continues to provide prevention tactics for youth.  She is also looking at impact of technology use in moderation with youth.

Linda states that she has been seeing a mix of both alcohol and drug clients.  She suspects the numbers will go up during the holidays.

Jodi Merritt reports that a new adjust course will be offered starting January 9 at parole and Probation.  There will be classes offered specially for men and one specifically for women. Court care can assist with child care for these clients as needed.  Mark Davis will order the new curriculum that will be used. It is called “Motivational stage of change” and is a 5 week curriculum.  There is a new PO starting today (Shawna Harnden from the parole board).  She will be training with Lee Warren.  Ms. Harden will primarily takin on a lower level caseload and intakes.

Katie Martin reports that there is a new permanency worker at DHS.  Rhonda Holder has moved from the Marion County office.  Prior to her time at DHS, Ms. Holder worked at Parole and Probation in Polk county for several years.

Sara Dotson will be going out to do a presentation with the mobile crisis team on jail diversion services and de-escalation tactics.

Jennifer Lief reports that Adult Behavioral Health will have a new hire starting at the end of the month. There will be two full time clinicians in Monmouth. The Dallas Adult Outpatient is piloting a Care Coordinator position. Recent client no show rates for assessments  has been high, but the care coordinator position is having a positive impact and increasing the number of people who show up for their scheduled assessment. Adult Behavioral Health is are hoping to keep this position long term.

	· 

	Next Committee Meeting
	
	December 6, 2017 ~ 12:00-1:00 p.m./ BOC Board Room
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